

September 10, 2007

Mayor Gary Becker Members of the Common Council 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI. 53403

Dear Mayor Becker and Members of the Common Council:

At the request of the City, WISDOT has reallocated capital grant funds in grant WI-03-0087 (2004) from Architect/Engineering to a Construction line item, on order to allow work to proceed on expansion of the Belle Urban System administrative offices. A contract amendment has been submitted to the City, moving \$278,462.78 in Federal funds from Design to Construction.

Please refer this communication to the Transit and Parking Commission for review and consideration.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Glasheen, P.E. Transit Planner

H:\MikeG\Letters\Common Council referral letter.doc